PATRICK J. LEAHY, VERMONT, CHAIRMAN

HERE KOHL, WISCONSIN
DIANINE FERNSTEIN, CALIFORNIA
CMARLES E. SCHLIMER, NEW YORK
RICHARD J. DURBIN, ILLINOSI
SKELDON WHITEHOUSE, RIGIDE ISLAND
AMY KLOSUCHAR, MINNESOTA
AL FRANKEN, MINNESOTA
CHRISTOPHER A. COONS, DELAWARE
RICHARD BLUMENTHAL, CONNECTICLY
RICHARD BLUMENTHAL, CONNECTICLY

Charles E. Grassley, Iowa
Orbin G. Match, Utah
Jon Ktl, Arecona
Jeff Bessons, Alabama
Lindsey D. Graham, South Carolina
John Cornyn, Texas
Michael S. Lee, Utah
Tom Coburn, Oklahoma

United States Senate

COMMITTEE ON THE JUDICIARY WASHINGTON, DC 20510-6275

2011 JUN 27 PH 4: 37

BRUCE A. Cotten, Chief Coursel and Steff Director KOLAN L. DAVIS, Republican Chief Coursel and Steff Director

June 16, 2011

The Honorable Robert S. Mueller, III Director
Federal Bureau of Investigation
J. Edgar Hoover Building
ATTN: Stephen Kelly
935 Pennsylvania Avenue, NW
Washington, DC 20535

Dear Director Mueller,

Thank you for your testimony at the Senate Committee on the Judiciary hearing entitled "The President's Request to Extend the Service of Director Robert Mueller of the FBI Until 2013" on June 8, 2011. Attached are written questions from Committee members. We look forward to including your answers to these questions, along with your hearing testimony, in the formal Committee record.

Please help us complete a timely and accurate hearing record by sending your written responses no later than June 30, 2011, to my office, attention: Julia Gagne, Hearing Clerk, Senate Judiciary Committee, 224 Dirksen Senate Office Building, Washington, D.C., 20510. Please also send an electronic version of your responses to Julia Gagne@judiciary-dem.senate.gov.

Where circumstances make it impossible to comply with the two-week period provided for submission of answers, witnesses may explain in writing and request an extension of time to reply.

Again, thank you for your participation. If you have any questions, please contact Julia at (202) 224-7703.

Sincerely,

PATRICK LEAHY

Chairman

Purpin